Volume 3, Issue 2

Newsletter Date 02/01/2018

Dates to Remember:

- February 14th Valentines Day!
- February 19th Presidents' Day - Office Closed
- February 19th-20th Western Boone Schools Winter Break - No School



Mappy Valantina's Day



Town of Advance P O Box 67 112 N. Main Street Advance, IN 46102

Phone: 765-676-6611 Fax: 765-767-6696

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

Town of Advance

Town Business

Town Council Meetings:

Location:

Advance Fire Station Time: 7:00 pm

- February 12th
- March 12th
- April 19th
- May 14
- June 11

If you are unable to attend the Town Council Meetings, all meeting minutes can be found online at

www.townofadvance.com

If additional meetings are scheduled, notices will be posted in the Post Office, the Clerk-Treasurer's Office, the fire station, as well as on the website and in the Lebanon Reporter.

After School Program:

Marshal Brad Thomas and Linda Randle are implementing an after school program for Western Boone/Granville Wells students at the Advance Volunteer Fire Department.

The program kicks off with a pizza party on February 5th. The kids participating in the program will help come up with a name, and help plan activities.

The program will be every Monday and Wednesday immediately after school at the Fire Station, food will be provided at each meeting.

Marshal Thomas and Mrs.
Randle are seeking volunteers to help. If you are interested in lending a hand, please let Brad know by calling us at the Town Hall to leave a message or by sending him an email at bthomas@townofadvance.com

Utility Billing:

In an effort to save the Town money, the utility bills will no longer be printed on preperforated paper (it's expensive!) Everything else will be exactly the same as it has been.

There were two cold snaps in this billing cycle that would have affected utility bills. Dec 31-Jan 7 and Jan 13-Jan 17, all had days below zero. If you are using space heaters, they draw a surprisingly large amount of electricity. If you left water running/dripping to keep your pipes from freezing, you will probably notice a higher than normal water usage.

We are hoping for warmer weather soon!!

On a positive note... February will be a shorter billing cycle.

Clerk-Treasurer's Desk

Reach Alert:

We have had people asking about the cost of Reach Alert. There is no charge from the Town, or from Reach Alert for this service. The only charge(s) that may apply are any messaging/data/air time charges that your cellular service provider may charge, depending on your plan.

If you have not signed with Reach Alert yet go to

www.reachalert.com and sign up. If you are having difficulties, or do not have access to the internet, call 1-877-307-9313 and they can assist you in getting signed up over the phone.

Marshal Thomas wants to let residents know about a support group for families with addicted loved ones. The meetings are held Monday nights at Old Union Church starting at 6:30 pm. The address is 5681 S. 500 W. Jamestown

Visit palgroup.org for more information

Emergency Contact:

In case of utility emergency call (765)978-1007

"You Are Never Too Old To Set Another Goal Or To Dream A New Dream."-C.S. Lewis